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Revenue generated by the automated traffic enforcement is currently placed in the general fund as it is a 

fine assessed by the police department. This document will provide guidance for staff and elected officials 

on how the funds generated by the automated traffic enforcement will be allocated each year within the 

city’s budget. 

Fund Amount Purpose 

State Fee Ten Percent It is anticipated the state of Iowa will pass legislation that will 
require cities to provide 10 percent of their revenue to the 
state. 

Event Center $100,000 
annually 

Council dedicated $500,000 in 2022 to the new Oelwein Event 
Center to be paid out in five payments. This payment will be 
completed by the fiscal year 2028. In fiscal year 2029 these 
dollars will be allocated to roads.  

Road Improvement  $150,000 
annually 

Funds dedicated to road improvement can be used for roads, 
curbs, and right of way improvement. These funds can be used 
annually or set aside to prepare for a larger project. The funds 
can also be used for sealcoat. The funds cannot be used for 
equipment.  

Capital 
Improvement 
Program 

$115,000 
annually 

These funds will be used for the capital improvement program 
that assists general funds in obtaining capital items. Using the 
automated traffic enforcement revenue will open up franchise 
fee dollars to be used on roads.  

Property Tax Relief $175,000 
annually 

These funds will be used to support the general fund and 
ensure that the city will not have to raise fees or taxes to make 
up for potential shortfalls in property taxes. This allocation 
ensures that services are maintained at a level expected by the 
community.  

 

Any additional funds beyond the $600,000 will be allocated annually by the city council for the purpose 

of public safety or infrastructure. The additional funds will be reported each January by the City 

Administrator during budget discussions with the city council taking appropriate action as needed 

annually.  


